



CAMBRIDGE COURIER

Information about our next Rotary Meeting (usually held at Cambridge Bowling Club, 7.10 for 7.30 am):

Wednesday 14th February 2024

Activity: Roy Stall will discuss Australia's submarines – past, present & future

On Duty: Club Host: Max Puddey Set up/Pack up: Graham McHarrie

Coming up soon

Wednesday 21st February 2024

Activity: tba

Club Host: **Rory Beattie** Set up/pack up: **Jim Berry**

GENERAL NEWS ITEMS

The District Rotary Foundation Seminar is on Sunday 25/2 at the East Perth Football Club at Vincent St, West Leederville from 9 am to 12 noon. This is a Rotary Foundation update and also provides details of how Clubs can apply for District and Global Grants. Frank and Jeremy are going and if you are interested, please Google it for more details. Registrations close 21/2.

NEWS ABOUT OUR CLUB, ROTARY GENERALLY & OUR WORLD

It was good to get back into the swing of 'normal' meetings again, and we had a good turnout this week.

The National Youth Science Forum (NYSF) is a not-for-profit organisation that runs a number of programs to encourage young people in their passion for science. Rotary is the Founding Partner of NYSF, and it is estimated that Rotarians contribute around 20,000 volunteer hours to NYSF each year. Jacob Lourens is a student at Churchlands Senior High School, and he is one of the 200+ young people who were selected by Rotary Clubs around the country to attend the Forum in Canberra during January 2024. This year is the 40th anniversary of the 10 day long Forum, and Jacob told us all about his experience, including his resuscitation of a fellow student who had a seizure.

World Rotary Day is being celebrated in our District on Friday 23rd February from 6.00 pm on the South Perth foreshore, and this time it will bring to mind the 119 years of Rotary service to the community. We will circulate an email containing all the details, and please note that you should RSVP to the following address if you would like to attend: jill@quairadingearthmoving.com.au

Board Members are reminded that their next meeting is at 8.45 am on Wednesday 14th February.



St Francis was upset because his colleagues called him Assisi

Birthdays: Manny Petrelis (7 Feb); Peter Burns & Stan Robins (8 Feb); Peter Pearse (10 Feb); Rod Lane (14 Feb)

Wedding anniversaries: none this time **Rotary anniversaries:** none this time

IF A MEMBER CAN'T ATTEND, OR WANTS TO BRING A VISITOR, PLEASE ADVISE LIBBY LARSEN BY <u>EARLY</u> MONDAY MORNING Either by telephone (0438 462 917) or email (libbylarsen@westnet.com.au). Bulletin Editor: Roger Veary